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        PRESS RELEASE   

 

MAURITIUS REVENUE AUTHORITY 01 July 2020 

 

Seizure of Cannabis and Cannabis Resin  
at the Parcel Post Office 

The Mauritius Revenue Authority (MRA) seized two packages suspected to contain Cannabis and 

Cannabis Resin at the Parcel Post Office on 01 July 2020. The two parcels were unclaimed and 

were thus examined. Customs Anti-Narcotics dog Cesar reacted positively to the content. 

   

One package, shipped from UK, was addressed to a shop in Rose Hill and was found to contain 

about 30g of cannabis resin in an aluminium foil. The other one came from Canada, and was 

addressed to an individual residing at Tamarin. It was found to conceal about 7.5g of cannabis in 

the flap of a greeting card. 

The market value of the seized drug is estimated at Rs. 95,000. The case has been handed over 

to ADSU for inquiry. 

Members of the public are reminded that they may report suspected drug cases/ illicit 

activities to the MRA through the MRA Stop Drug Platform (www.mra.mu) or by calling on the 

Hotline 8958. 
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